Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

June 6, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Bernard Rod, Daniel Caplan, Ron Jennings, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Runako Allsopp
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the May meeting were approved.
Old Business
Staff noted that Joshua Lamel was not present, so it is not known if he completed the required Open Meetings Act Training.  Bernard Rod stated that he had checked the Potomac and Davis libraries for OCP pamphlets.  Wolfgang Ludwigs said he would check the Twinbrook library.  Dan Caplan is coordinating with Eric Friedman about a possible town hall meeting at the Promenade.  Tracy Rezvani will have some possible dates sent to Mr. Caplan.  Staff contacted the County Executive’s Office to get a contact for the Advisory Committee for the Bethesda area and passed it on to Mr. Lamel.
New Business

The OCP website data previously distributed was discussed.  Ron Jennings noted that people were mainly going to the page where they could file a complaint.  Mr. Jennings asked about any effects because of the changes in the tow law.  Ms. Rezvani discussed current issues with Authorized Towing.  Staff raised the question of what the difference was between pages beginning ocp vs. those beginning OCP.  Ms. Rezvani will discuss this with DTS.  Mr. Rod asked about the status of the changes to the OCP website.  Ms. Rezvani noted that the Home Page, the Media Tab, the Home subtabs, and the Licensing and Regulation subtabs had all been updated.  She said that Consumer Advice A to Z still needed substantive work, and asked the Committee members for specific suggestions for content for this part of the website.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of May.  Retail cases topped the list of those received, followed by Automotive and Home Improvement.  OCP will be moving to temporary quarters by the end of the year as renovation of the current building continues.  The Office is collaborating with EPA regarding a door-to-door water filter scam targeting Spanish speaking consumers.  OCP has received funding for a second manager position and a part-time administrative/IT position.  The Office has intervened to recover and distribute clothing at another evicted drycleaner.  OCP is in the process of translating some Consumer Compass video alerts into Spanish.  The tentative County Council confirmation date for new members of the Advisory Committee is June 13.
The meeting adjourned at 9:32 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 11, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at 100 Maryland Avenue, Room 255.
